







C

RRENT NEWS

Vol. One ■ No. One ■ January 2017



Your Touchstone Energy *Cooperative

107 S. Broadway – P.O. Box 790 Linton, ND 58552 Phone: 701-254-4666

Toll-free: 1-800-472-2673 Fax: 701-254-4975 Email: kem@kemelectric.com

Underground Line Locates Toll-free: 1-800-795-0555 or 811

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS

Chair.....Dean Dewald
Vice Chair.....Victor "Chuck" Wald
Secretary-Treasurer.....Carter Vander Val

Directors:

John Beck Neil Meidinger Carmen Essig Dean Hummel

Co-General Managers/CEOs:

Chris Baumgartner Donald A. Franklund

www.kemelectric.com

"Like" us on Facebook

KEM Electric Cooperative is dedicated to providing affordable, reliable energy and services that support and unite our member-owners.

We also aspire to meet the Touchstone Energy® Cooperative core values of integrity, innovation, accountability and commitment to community.

KEM Electric Cooperative, Inc., is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

TOGETHERWESAVE.COM

Stitches of Love

By Luann Dart

Read about KEM Electric Cooperative member Mary Maier in the January local pages of the *North Dakota Living* magazine. Maier and a group of seven to 10 women of different denominations gather at Peace Lutheran Church every Monday and Tuesday to sew blankets for those in need. "It's such a rewarding experience, because you always feel like it will go to somebody in need," says Linda Tschritter.

"I think it's special to make the quilts out of stuff that was probably going to be thrown away, and you make something that's going to be a comfort and useful to the people who receive it," Maier says.

"It's fun and it's fellowship," Tschritter says. "It's like family."



Each April, their quilts are displayed on the church pews during a worship service, when the quilts are dedicated before their journey to comfort others across the world.

Keep snow and ice away from meters

KEM Electric Cooperative, Inc. asks our members to inspect their electric meter on a regular basis; especially after heavy snowfalls when drifts can settle on your meter. It is important for you to carefully clear snow and ice away from the meter and surrounding area for these reasons:

- Accumulated snow places stress on your meter and wiring, and may harm the meter or cause an unnecessary power outage.
- The weight of the snow can pull the meter off its mount.
- KEM line crews may need you to clear access to your meter during an outage. This action alone lengthens the response time of an outage.

Meters are designed to withstand extreme weather conditions, but we must remain vigilant in protecting them from snow and ice buildup. The next time you bundle up to go outside, take a close look at the electric meter. If there is snow or ice on the meter, gently brush it off with your hands or a broom.

Thank you, members, for your attention to this matter.